





COURTHOUSE 200 \$ THIRD \$T-\$UITE 5 Marion, K\$ 66861-1656 620-382-3761 •620-382-3763 fax road@marioncoks.net

## **Dear Marion County Residents:**

As part of the Reconstruction Project for 60<sup>th</sup> Rd. west of Peabody and Nighthawk Rd. from US-50 north to US-56, Marion County forces will be replacing cross-road pipes and doing minor ditch work. Unfortunately, this will involve closing the road for short periods of time. Closures should be no more than a day, but some may take more time. More culverts in a mile as well as weather conditions could change this. The pipes are in the ditches where they will be replaced, so that gives you an idea of where we will close the road.

As part of this work and the closures, we want to reassure you that we will provide alternate routes, with all weather roads, to provide access to your houses. We will keep daily communication with you when your house will be impacted. In order to provide this communication, we have set up the following phone numbers to contact:

 Steve Hudson
 R&B Supt.
 620-381-4485

 Brice Goebel
 County Engineer
 620-381-0661

 R&B Office
 620-382-3761

Again, we are committed to make this work the least impactful as we can. Thank you for your support and consideration.

Respectfully,

Brice Goebel County Engineer